Fairfax High School Athletic Boosters February 10, 2021 Meeting Minutes

Location: (Zoom Videoconference)

Attendees - Board Members:

Name	Position	Email	
Nancy Melnick	Director Student Activities	namelnick@fcps.edu	Attended
Justin Scher	President	justinrscher@gmail.com	Attended
Kim Nahom	Vice President	kdnahom@gmail.com	Attended
Alex Lopes	Secretary	alexander.Lopes@bis.doc.gov	Attended
Woody Slaymaker	Treasurer	slaymakermr@gmail.com	Attended
Beth Intermill	Concessions	eainp66@verizon.net	Absent
Mary Breslin	Membership	breslin511@verizon.net	Attended
Ana Scher	Spirit Wear	fhsspiritmerch@gmail.com	Attended

Attendees - Other:

Name	Team	Email

1. Call to Order & Budget

Call to Order

- Because of the COVID-19 quarantine, the monthly meeting was held by Zoom video conference. Justin opened the meeting.
- Attendees reviewed and approved minutes from the January 11 meeting.

Budget Report/Financial Status - Woody Slaymaker

- Woody opened his budget report by noting there was little activity. He reconciled receipts and expenses for both the virtual 5K and Golf tournament. For the virtual 5K receipts totaled \$11,985.25; expenses \$\$2,069.24. Woody will work with Kim Nahom to insure teams are allocated funds based on registration sponsorship. Golf tournament netted \$28,376; expenses \$17,564.
- Budget report was approved as presented.

2. Coaches Corner / DSA Report – Nancy Melnick

 Nancy provided a review of Winter Sports noting that the Gymnastics team won the regional tournament and was heading to the State tournament. Wrestling placed second in the District tournament. She considered the season a success.

- While the school had yet to receive the cameras promised by Fairfax County, she thought the live streaming of sporting events with existing cameras had gone well. When the County cameras do come in she said they would be used in the stadium.
- Tryouts and practices for Fall sports had begun with decent number of students trying out. She asked the coaches to do their best to maximize participation. She said the virtual meet the coaches' night went well and came off with just a few minor glitches. The current plan was not to charge admission for Fall sports.
- The first home football game was scheduled for February 27. Nancy said that each side would be limited to 125 spectators at the stadium. On the question of whether sideline cheer would be able to attend to football games, she noted that Fairfax County was committed to make that happen. Ana asked about the possibility of doing spirit wear sales during athletic events. Nancy said with spectator limit sales would be minimal but she would continue to evaluate.
- She reported that she had hired new volleyball (Katie Bredahl) and cross cross country (Gary Rossen) coaches and that Mickey Hazard would be coaching girl's lacrosse in the Spring.
- The school was busy preparing for in person classes in March and trying to get the message across to parents that if a child has any symptoms they should stay home.
- She put forward a request to the Boosters to consider purchasing polo shirts for the Golf team. The request was approved.
- A question was raised on whether spirit wear sales or concessions could be sold at games. She
 noted that South County HS considered selling prepackaged food at games but concluded sales
 of food would be too difficult.
- She concluded by noting that the school would try to do a mulch sale fund raiser in the Spring.

3. Old Business

• Discussed above

4. New Business

• Nothing to Report.

5. Committee Reports

- Concessions Beth Intermill
 - See above.
- Spirit Wear (Spirit Merchandise) –Ana Scher
 - See above.
- Membership Mary Breslin
 - Nothing to report
- Sponsorship Justin Scher/TBD
 - o Nothing to report.

6. Wrap-Up/Adjourn

- 1. Next Meeting will be on March 8, 6:30 PM
- 2. Adjourned @ 7:30 pm